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Spinach Recall Due to Possible Health Risk 

The Kane County Health Department is advising that Dole Fresh Vegetables, Inc. is voluntarily 

recalling a limited number of cases of baby spinach. The products being recalled are 6 oz Dole 

Baby Spinach bag, Lot code W20308A (UPC code 0-71430-00964-2), and 10 oz Dole Baby 

Spinach clamshell, Lot code W203010 (UPC code 0-71430-00016-8), both with use-by dates of 

08-05-2019, due to a possible health risk from Salmonella. This product is expired and should no 

longer be on retail shelves. 

Salmonella can cause serious and sometimes fatal infections in young children, frail or elderly 

people, and others with weakened immune systems. Healthy persons infected with Salmonella 

often experience fever, diarrhea, nausea, vomiting and abdominal pain. In rare circumstances, 

infection with Salmonella can result in the organism getting into the bloodstream and producing 

more severe illnesses such as arterial infections, endocarditis and arthritis. No illnesses have 

been reported in association with the recall. 

 

The lot code and use-by date are located on the upper right corner of the bag or on the top label 

of the clamshell; the UPC code is located on the bottom left corner of the back of the bag or on 

the bottom label of the clamshell. The impacted products were distributed in IL, IN, KY, MI, NJ, 

NY, OH, TN, VA, and WI. Consumers are advised to check product they have in their homes 

and discard any product matching these lot and UPC codes and use-by dates. 

(more) 
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Retailers and consumers with questions may call the Dole Consumer Center at 1-800-356-3111, 

which is open 24 hours a day. For more information, see https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-

market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/dole-fresh-vegetables-announces-precautionary-limited-recall-

baby-spinach 
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